
Regular Board
May 12, 2025
President Kniseley called the meeting to order at 5:00pm.
Pledge of Allegiance
Present: Joe Kniseley, Bob Hulett, Sheryl Narva, Cathy Rose, Steve Roseth, Attorney Mark Radcliffe, Shane Rose, and Tammy Weisman.
Absent: Justin Beaman, Julie White & Adam Bush
Visitors: Timothy J Haroldson, Sue Haroldson, Glen Miller and Mariah Dormady

Minutes: C Rose made a motion to approve all minutes as received, 2nd B Hulett, 4 yes votes, motion carried.
[bookmark: _Hlk198109807]Visitor Business/Attorney Radcliffe:  Conditional Use Permit (CUP)/Taylor Suites – Attorney Radcliffe recommended that the board convene to closed session.  The visitors were asked to leave the room until the board was reconvened to open session. Motion was made by S Narva to convene to closed session; 2nd B Hulett; Roll Call Vote: S Narva-yes, B Hulett-yes, S Roseth-yes and C Rose-yes; motion carried.  Reviewed & discussed the board’s course of action regarding CUP application submitted with Attorney Radcliffe.
Motion was made by S Narva to reconvene to open session; 2nd B Hulett; Roll Call Vote: S Narva-yes, B Hulett-yes, S Roseth-yes and C Rose-yes; motion carried.
Timothy & Sue Haroldson were asked to re-join the meeting.  
Motion was made by B Hulett to approve the change to the existing Conditional Use Permit allowing monthly and extended stay rentals with one off-street parking space on the property per rental unit; 2nd S Roseth; Roll Call Vote: S Narva-yes, B Hulett-yes, S Roseth-yes and C Rose-yes; motion carried.
J Knisley indicated as we discussed previously the first parking space on the northside of Taylor Suites will be “X” out allowing a clear view at the intersection.  J Kniseley asked Mr Haroldson if he had any issues or concerns with the Conditional Use Permit as approved.  Mr Haroldson indicated that he did not and thanked the board for their approval.
Timothy & Sue Haroldson were dismissed at this time.
Attorney Radcliffe will prepare the Conditional Use Permit for signatures.
Officers Report – April patrol log was provided for review. No questions or concerns were requested to be sent to Sgt Bartlett.  
[bookmark: _Hlk166758785]Karen Kling-Library Director: T Weisman on behalf of K Kling shared the following:
· Things are going well at the library.  We had 100 visits to the library last month.  We had 6 new patrons sign up for a library card since our last meeting.
· There we about 20-25 people for the Movie Meal Matinee held on Sunday May 4th.  We had a meal in the gym and the movie in the library, which worked out nicely.  It was nice to work with Nancy Waller for the event. Nancy helped raise money for the 4-H livestock team as well.  The hobby horse races were a hit along with the hot brown sandwich that was served.
· I am currently working on a summertime reading and activities program. The theme this year is “Color Our World”.
· I am hoping to show a few more movies in the library this summer and I am working on inviting speakers.


Maintenance Report: J Kniseley on behalf of Adam Bush reported the following:
· [bookmark: _Hlk184805332]Wastewater Treatment Facility WPDES Permit Application – The minor updates required by the WI DNR on the Phosphorus Management Plan (PMP) were completed by SEH and submitted to the WI DNR on May 2nd.
· Non-Compliant Safety Items at Lift Station – The update to the non-compliance safety items were submitted to the WI DNR on May 5th.
· Struck & Irwin – A Bush reported on Tuesday that they will be here the week of May 19th for crack filling and seal coating will begin mid-July.
· B Hulett indicated that the Flags on the ball field need to be put up before ball games begin and the old batting cage poles need to be pulled and placed at pull track for Jackson Electric. 
· S Roseth reported that the door at the bus barn is in bad shape.  T Weisman indicated that we did have an overhead door in the budget in 2024, however it was not carried over to the 2025 budget.
Committees – J Kniseley reported that included in your board packet is the 2025 Committee Listing.  The changes are Planning & Housing Committee-remove Wendy Bue and add Adam Bush; Utilities Committee-remove S Narva; Finance Committee-add Adam Bush and Zoning Board-add Randy Joten and Derick White is now an alternate.
Park & Rec: J Kniseley reported on behalf of Justin Beaman that the batting cage installation is waiting on the cement slab to be poured by Greenleaf.
J Kniseley indicated that at the last board meeting we discussed the possibility of an ATV/UTV Park and Ride at River Front Park.  There was a suggestion that another location could be at the Ballpark, however this is probably not the best location due to ball tournaments, etc.  B Hulett indicated that also mentioned was to use 141 Pearl Street parking lot, however we would need to mark the helicopter landing to be sure to keep that clear.  S Narva shared that she thought it was a good idea at River Front Park since it may bring people to patronize our local businesses; however, the proper signs would need to be installed to ensure that there is no driving on the walking trail or the grassy areas.  J Kniseley indicated that there are some signs there already, but we would have to see if they need to be moved to be more effective and would we need to add more signage.   J Kniseley indicated that we could post this on our website and Facebook page, and it would be a minimal cost to implement.
Personnel – None
Finance – 2025 Water & Sewer Budgets.  After review & discussion, B Hulett made a motion to approve the 2025 Water & Sewer Budgets as presented; 2nd S Narva, 4-yes votes, motion carried.
Zoning Committee – None
Ordinance Committee – J Kniseley reported that a drive around was completed on May 7th.  There were 35 properties that letters were requested to be sent.
Public Services – None
Utility Committee – None
Clerk’s Report: T Weisman & S Rose reported the following:
· UBHub Software Update – T Weisman reported that are general ledger balances are in balance to the April 30th Balance Sheet and Income Statement from QuickBooks.  The May 9th payroll and bills were processed in the new software. Currently, I am not that impressed with the reports available, however I have been told that they are working on them. S Rose reported that he is working with Cody Jenkins, and we have performed some mock billings and hopefully will be able to run the May billing parallel with UB Max.
· Board of Review (BOR) – On June 9th we will call our BOR meeting to order and then move to adjourn to a later date.  This is necessary due to the full evaluation being completed.  
· Late Fees – T Weisman reported that we continue to trudge along with this project and are getting close to completion.

Treasurer’s Report: The Treasurer’s Report was provided to the board. S Narva made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report as presented; 2nd C Rose; 4 yes votes; motion carried.
Approval of Bills to Pay: T Weisman reported that currently there is no Unpaid Bills Report available in the new software.  Provided in your board packet is an example of a Check Register Report and a Claims Report. We now have the capability to pay bills electronically online through the accounts payable process and I was able to process some invoices using this method.  As of this meeting the following amounts were paid; General Fund $18,415.377 and Water $7,772.38 and Sewer $10,971.12.  S Narva made a motion to approve all bills currently paid, and all other bills received with a due date before the next scheduled board meeting, 2nd S Roseth; 4 yes votes; motion carried.
Unfinished Business:
Jackson County UW Extension Program Update – T Weisman reported that this project will be worked on once we have totally migrated to the new software. At that time, we will work with Edge Graphics on the new logo and a website for the SWAG and apparel items.
Jackson County’s 7 Rivers Alliance – J Kniseley reported that no new meetings have been scheduled, however he did see an article in the Banner Journal regarding this alliance.
Ordinance Updates – T Weisman reported that ordinance updates will be worked on when opportunity arises.
Northwoods Addition Realtors –J Kniseley reported that the Lofgrens agree with our motion to keep the parcels zoned as R-1 Residential. The Village will pay Greenleaf $12,166.55 and Greenleaf/Lofgrens will pay the Village $15,000 to keep the accounting records in order.
J Kniseley reported that the For Sale signs are up on Elm Lane and at this time there has been no feedback from the realtor.
New Business:
Chickens - Glen Miller/Mariah Dormady – J Kniseley indicated that there is a copy of the letter submitted by Glen & Mariah in your board packet.  J Kniseley thanked Glen & Mariah for taking the proper channels to bring their request to the board. Glen stated that as indicated in our letter, many communities are allowing laying hens within their city/village limits.  B Hulett requested that we table this discussion until the next meeting and that a detailed plan be presented that included where the chicken coop would be, how the feed would be stored, etc. J Kniseley indicated that it was reasonable to table this request, which would give the Village time to review other city/villages ordinances.
Tornado Shelter – J Kniseley indicated that we have never had a Tornado Shelter, however residents did contact us before the last storms were forecasted.  There are several factors to consider such as will it be utilized, will there be somebody to “open” the shelter, when necessary, is it the Village’s responsibility, are there any liability issues/concerns, etc.  B Hulett requested that we table this discussion until additional research can be completed.
Kilee Miller Building Permit to convert bedroom on second floor to bathroom at 541 1st Street – A motion was made by S Narva to approve Building Permit submitted by Kilee Miller for 541 1st Street; 2nd S Roseth; 4 yes votes; motion carried.
Jordan & Kara Kudrna to construct deck at 40 Main Street – A motion was made by S Narva to approve Building Permit submitted by Jordan & Kara Kudrna for 40 Main Street; 2nd S Roseth; 4 yes votes; motion carried.
Taylor FFA Alumni Picnic License for May 25 – 26, 2025 – A motion was made by C Rose to approve Picnic License to Taylor FFA Alumni for May 25-26, 2025; 2nd S Roseth; 4 yes votes; motion carried.

Taylor FFA Alumni Sponsorship Request – J Kniseley included in your board packet is a request from the Taylor FFA Alumni to sponsor the Horse & Tractor pulls being held May 25-26th.  T Weisman indicated that we did $250 last year, and it is included in the 2025 Water Budget. A motion was made by B Hulett to approve $250 sponsorship for both the Horse & Tractor Pull being held May 25-26th as budgeted; 2nd S Narva; 4 yes votes; motion carried.
Easement for Village Owned Alley from Main Street to Kelly Street – J Kniseley indicated that Ben Boe is looking to have electricity installed, preferably underground, at the old bank building on 2nd Street. The line would have to come from the trailer on Main Street. To eliminate the involvement of multiple residents, the Village could allow the easement utilizing the alley that runs from Main Street to Kelly Street.  After discussion motion was made by C Rose to grant the easement for Village owned alley from Main Street to Kelly Street if it is put back in the condition it was before trenching took place; 2nd S Narva; 4 yes votes; motion carried.
Adjourn – B Hulett made a motion to adjourn at 6:28pm; 2nd S Roseth; 4 yes votes; motion carried.
Respectfully Submitted,
Tammy Weisman
Clerk/Treasurer
May 14, 2025
